The Beetown monthly meeting was held on September 7th, 2023 at 6:00 pm at the Beetown Town Hall.  Present were Chairman Darwin Anderson, Supervisors Bart Breuer, and Gary Mumm, Clerk Lisa Ellis, Patrolman Dillin Meier, and deputy clerk Sharon Bontreger. Residents at Large where: Pastor Mark Hoehne, Diane VonBergen, Dale Bontreger.

The meeting was opened by Chairman Darwin Anderson.  The agenda was posted on the Town Website, USPS, Feed Mill and at the Town Hall.

Residents: Mark Hoehne would like to install a new touchpad lock on the side door. A motion was made a 2nd to approve. He will also keep a tv at the Hall for his church services. 

Patrolman’s report: University Farm Rd is done. ITC report will be done by 22nd. Pete’s auger went bad, is being fixed. Intenational is being washed, tires swapped and made ready to be put up for sale. He is looking at a Rousseau 
P-series flail mower in Watertown WI to purchase.

Clerks report: Lisa read the bills paid. Debits were 14,833.81 and credits were 76,353.29. Lisa also read the minutes. A motion was made and 2nd to approve each one. 

Treasurers report: Lisa read the report and as of 9-7-23, there was a balance of 72,572.05

ITC report: Gary has a list of products that was used for the project. Report should be ready by 22nd. 
University Farm Road is done and looks very nice. 
Wind Turbines. Darwin went to the Bloomington meeting. Has more info on the wind ordinance. Grant County has a wind ordinance and the township will leave it up to the county.
Plow truck update: Darwin talked to Tom at Truck Country. Truck should be done by Sept 13th.
Salt shed painting update: The guy Gary talked to was a no-show.
Hall cleaner update: Lisa will clean the hall. 
Operators license update: Donald Rhodes was approved to serve at Valley Pub.

New Business: Sharon would like a more defined job description of deputy clerk position. Would like to receive agendas, and kept up to date on budget balance. A motion was made and 2nd to approve of her being able to call Wisconsin Towns Association. 
Salt shed needs to be filled. Gary will call J&N Stone to premix 24 quad loads of 3:1 ratio mix.

The monthly meeting for next month was set for October 5th at 6pm. 

A motion was made and 2nd to adjourn meeting at 7:12pm.

Respectfully submitted:   Lisa Ellis – Clerk 
A motion was made, 2nd and carried on: _________________to approve the minutes as read.

